THE

MINISTERS AND CHURCHES

He that goeth forth and weepeth bearing precious seed shall doubtless come again with rejoicing, bringing his sheaves with him."—Psa. 126-6.

Rev. F. A. Watson and the church at Marysville will engage in revival effort early in March. Rev. H. S. Wilson is to be their evangelist.

Rev. C. H. Brown, of Halifax, N. S., assisted Rev. E. W. Tokley, of Toronto, in a ten day

meeting Jan. 22nd-31st.

Rev. G. A. Rogers' next meeting is with Rev. H. S. Mullen and the Black's Harbour church. Brother Rogers is suffering from heart ailment. Please remember him in prayer.

Rev. B. D. Price, of Woods Harbour, N. S., writes that he is open for a call to pastoral service for the coming church year, ready to serve where the Lord leads.

The Moncton Church and pastor are planning a ten days youth meeting Feb. 19th-28th. Rev. Ernest Cooper, regional director of Free Methodist Young People's Groups in Canada, will be special speaker.

Rev. B. C. Cochrane will conduct the morning devotions over radio station CKCW Moncton, Feb. 23-26—8.45-9.00 a. m.

Rev. G. A. DeLong writes that their revival meetings at North Head with Lic. Wilbur Mullen as evangelist, were richly blessed of God. See Brother DeLong's letter.

Lic. Wilbur Mullen is now assisting in the revival services at Seal Cove, where Rev. R. T. Sellick is engaged with Rev. G. R. Symonds.

Pray much for the special efforts in the various churches. May God revive His work.

NOTICE TO SUBSCRIBERS

We appeal to all subscribers to The Highway to send in renewals. This is our only source of income and if it fails our obligation to the printers can not be met. We receive many letters of appreciation from Highway readers, and want to keep this full-salvation paper in circulation. Will every subscriber check the label on their present paper and if it is not dated '43 or '44, send in amount to bring it up to date. Mail all renewals, new subs., etc., to Rev. B. C. Cochrane, Moncton, N. B.

QUARTERLY MEETING DISTRICT NO. 2

The Quarterly Meeting of District No. 2 will convene at Moncton March 4th-7th. Will all churches of the district endeavour to be represented at that meeting, and have written report of their work sent in. The semi-annual Sunday School Convention of the District will be held Sunday afternoon, March 7th. All S. S. are requested to report their average attendance, and give some information relative to state of this phase of the work.

HIGHWAY SUPPLEMENTARY FUND

· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
Mrs. Bessie Blaney\$1	.50
Mrs. A. M. Barker 1	.00
Mrs. Joseph Saunders	.50
Mrs. Edith Dow	.50
Miss Jessie Tedlie	.50
Rev. Ella M. Slipp	.50
Mrs. Chas. Churchill	.50
A. B. Craig	.50

We wish to express our sincere appreciation for the interest of those who contribute to our Supplementary Fund. May God bless all who thus give.

PERSONALS

KING'S HIGHWAY

Mr. and Mrs. Olin Hillman and daughter, Myrna, formerly of Perth, N. B., are now living in Moncton, where Brother Hillman is employed with the T. Eaton Co.

Mr. Donald Tedlie and family are living at Neepawa, Manitoba, where Mr. Tedlie is Signals Instructor in the R. C. A. F.

Brother Frank Justason, of Black's Harbour, N. B., is a patient in the Saint John Hospital.

Mrs. Arthur Parlee, of Saint John, is seriously ill at her home. Her two sons, Carl and Fred, were called home last week. Rev. Carl Parlee sang in the Sunday evening service at the R. B. Church and preached Sunday a. m. Feb. 14th.

MARRIED

Daley-Sabean

On Dec. 11th, 1942, Rev. J. A. Owens united in marriage, Mr. David Stanley Daley to Mrs. Dorothy May Sabean. The occasion took place at the Reformed Baptist parsonage. They will reside in Saint John.

Harvey-Burpee

At the Reformed Baptist parsonage Feb. the 3rd, 1943, a quiet wedding was solemnized when Miss Margaret Evelyn Burpee became the bride of Mr. John Allan Harvey, of the R. C. N. now stationed in Halifax. Rev. J. A. Owens performed the ceremony in the presence of a number of relatives and friends.

QUARTERLY MEETING DISTRICT NO. 3

The quarterly meeting of district No. 3 will convene with the church at Jonesport, Maine, Feb. 18th to 21st.

We are expecting a good delegation as well as pastors and letters from all churches on the district.

OBITUARY

"Blessed are the dead which die in the Lord."-Revelation 14-13.

Charles E. Watt

Castalia lost one of its oldest and most highly respected residents in the passing of Charles E. Watt on Dec. 23rd.

The deceased was a faithful member of the Reformed Baptist church at North Head. He was always assisting in the work as long as his health permitted. Surviving are three daughters: Mrs. Allen Bustin, of Latimore Lake, N. B.; Mrs. Cecil L. Graham and Mrs. T. E. L. Wason, both of Castalia, and one son, Harold C. Watt, of Toronto; also two sisters, Mrs. Walter Griffin, of Seattle, Wash.; and Mrs. Angus Cameron, of San Francisco, Calif. There are seven grandchildren.

The funeral was held from the home and was conducted by his pastor, assisted by Rev. G. R. Symonds, of Seal Cove, and Rev. H. S. Wilson, of Jonesport, Maine.

May the God of all grace sustain all sorrowing hearts.

REV. G. A. DeLONG

Mr. Oscar Crosby

There passed peacefully away at his home at 495 Central St., Saugus, Mass., on the afternoon of Jan. 19th, Mr. Oscar Crosby, at the age of 81 years. While in failing health for some time, he was able to be up around and out of doors until within five days of his departure, which was occasioned by a cerebral

SPECIAL NOTICE

Will the ministers of the Alliance who reside in New Brunswick and who wish to be registered under the new act to solemnize marriages, which comes in force on April 1st, send their names to the Secretary of Alliance. REV. H. C. ARCHER,

45 Williams St., Moncton, N. B.

hemorrhage that completely paralyzed his left arm and leg. Before losing consciousness he quoted lengthy passages of Scripture, sang, prayed and testified to the grace of salvation.

Mr. Crosby was a man of sterling Christian character. Throughout his business career as a merchant he practiced the "Golden Rule." Shortly before he passed away he remarked to his wife and daughter how happy he was that his conscience couldn't find a thing whereof to accuse him in his former dealings with his fellows.

Oscar Crosby was born in Sanford, Yarmouth Co., N. S., on Sept. 2nd, 1861. In 1885 he married Miss Bertha Durkee, also of Sanford. This union was blessed with one daughter, Ritha, who efficiently helped him in his business, and together with his wife continued faithful and devoted to him until the end. Both are enjoying the blessing of salvation. Converted at the age of 15 and later sanctified in the Reformed Baptist Church at Sanford, he and Sister Crosby were members of that group until they moved to Mass. in 1915. They later identified themselves with the Melrose, Mass., Church of the Nazarene, where he remained a member until his decease. The funeral service was in charge of his pastor, Rev. Harrington, assisted by Rev. J. W. Turpel, pastor of the Cliftondale Nazarene Church, where, because of its nearness, he attended almost constantly during the few months preceding his transfer to the Church Triumphant.

Another good man has laid aside his garments of toil, to be clothed in the radiant garments of the Immortally Blest. Another ransomed spirit shouts victory over the Last Enemy." Another triumph has come to the Kingdom of God. How precious in the sight of the Lord is the death of His saints.

REV. J. W. TURPEL.

Allie Mullen

Allie Mullen, 73, son of the late Mr. and Mrs. Sears Mullen, died at the home of his sister, Mrs. Janie Hobbs, on Friday, Feb. 5th. He is survived by one brother and four sisters, and many other relatives.

Funeral services were held at the home-Sunday afternoon, conducted by Rev. P. W. Briggs.

To the mourning friends we extend our sympathy and prayers.

THE MAN WHO WANTED NOTHING

At the dinner table of one of the well known millionaires who had done much for the public good, discussion turned upon the value of prayer. The millionaire said he did not believe in it. He ha deverything he wished for, so there was no need for him to pray for any favors. The principal of a Scottish university, who was present, said, "There is one thing that you might pray for." "What is that?" "You might pray for humility." With our possessions, we shall be all the happier if we pray for the humble spirit which can thank God for all of His mercies.—Anon.